
We have a lot of things 
planned for this summer, Twi-
light Camp, a Cub Adventure 
Camp in July, probably at Paint 
Creek, actual date yet to be 
determined.  

Camping with the School of 
the Civil War Soldier at Andrew 
Johnson’s home from August 
17 to the 19th.  

A camp at Kinser park, again, 
date yet to be determined. 
This one is from the service 
project, cleaning the trails at 
Kinser park, we are doing on 
Saturday, June 9 followed by a 
picnic lunch. 

We are planning to camp at  
the McMillian Catfish Farm 
again this year. This will be a 
primitive camp, hosted by the 
Boy Scouts for the Cub Scouts. 

Keep a check on our calen-
dar for the dates as they are 
determined and for any chang-
es should they occur 

Next up is the Kinser Park 
Service Project, Cleaning Trails. 
Meeting at the pavilion at 
Kinser Park, 9 am Saturday 
June 9. Camping checklists & 
directions 
are availa-
ble online. 
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2012 Summer Events 

Adopt-a-Road 

We had the largest turnout for 
the last Adopt-a-Road program 
we have had. On May 17 we had 
thirteen scouts and four parents 
helping out with the clean-up. 
We collected about 30 gallons, or 
half a 55 gallon bag.  

Twilight Camp is June 11 to 
15 at the Greene County 
Fairgrounds. This year’s theme 
is “Scout Safari”. 

Hosted by Barbara and 
Jules Richard, both of whom 
do an excellent job. They are 
two of the most adept camp 
hosts in the district. They 
supervise Twilight camp and 
the Akela Cub Camp in the fall 
held at Camp Davey Crockett.  

Be sure to have your BSA 
Health forms and the 
applications/permission slips 
ready when you go. Also be 
sure your information, contact 
phone numbers, who can pick 
your scout up, and who can not 
pick your scout up from camp 
is current. 
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http://www.mosheimscouts.com/calendar/ 

Scout day at Astros Ball Park 

Pizza Party at Pizza Plus 

See: http://www.mosheimscouts.com/news/ 

http://www.mosheimscouts/photo_gallery/ 



These are direct links to information on our website. If there is infor-

mation you are looking for and can not find, call, text or email one of use 

and we will do our best to help you find it.  

1. Newsletters, the current one is at the top of the list at: 

http://www.mosheimscouts.com/news/news.htm 

2. Calendars, the current calendar is listed in the center of the page at; 

http://www.mosheimscouts.com/calendar/index.htm 

3. Photo Galleries; these are constantly in revision, not quite as quickly 

as I would like them to, but as fast as I can get to them, located at; 

http://www.mosheimscouts.com/photo_gallery/photo_gallery.htm 

4. Download Center; Is where you can find any or all downloadable 

files/pages, the index page listing all available files is at; 

http://www.mosheimscouts.com/download/ 

5. Our Sponsors, Mosheim Volunteer Fire Department Information; 

http://www.mosheimscouts.com/sponsor_cubs.htm 

Any parent or volunteer who would like to volunteer to do some of the 

editing on the website, we welcome you to contact Gerry for information 

on tools, access and methods. Some of the incomplete pages are begging for 

a volunteer editor to fill in some of the blanks . 

Scout Building 

School Street 

Mosheim, TN 37818 

Phone: 423-639-8970 - Marcia 

Phone: 423-278-8823 - Gerry 

Phone: 423-470-3759 - Lawrence 

Phone: 423-620-1302 - Jill 

Email: scouting@mosheimscouts.com 

Character Development, Citizenship 

Training & Personal Fitness. 

Mosheim Cub Pack 99 Leaders 

 Cubmaster - Marcia Mullins, Phone: 423-278-8970 
 Email: marcia@mosheimscouts.com 

 Tiger Cubs - Juanita Hicks, Phone: 423-470-6576 
 Email: juanita@mosheimscouts.com 

 Wolf - Steven & Melissa Fisher, Phone: 423-278-2997 

 Email: melissa@mosheimscouts.com 

 Bear - Chelsea Farmer, Phone: 423-588-0388 
 Email: chelsea@mosheimscouts.com 
  Webelos I Helper of the Week 
 Email: See Webelos I Leaders Below . . . 

 Webelos I - Gerry Noblot, Phone: 423-278-8823 
 Email: gerry@mosheimscouts.com 
  Lawrence Pitts, Phone: 423-470-3759 
 Email: lawrence@mosheimscouts.com 
  Jill Collins, Phone: 423-620-1302 
 Email: jill@mosheimscouts.com 

 Webelos II - Robert Franklin, Phone: 423-470-2749 
 Email: robert@mosheimscouts.com 
  Tim & Melody Ferrell,  
   Phone: 239-340-5954/423-278-2869 
 Email: melody@mosheimscouts.com 

We had some wonderful 
times last year from the Akela 
Cub Camp in September/
October at Camp Davey Crock-
ett, to a combined Halloween, 
Fire Safety, Firefighter Apprecia-
tion, Thank You to our Sponsors 
the Mosheim Volunteer Fire 
Department party, at the Fire 
Station the end of October.  

We had a tremendous re-
sponse from the people of 
Mosheim for our annual BSA 
Food Drive the beginning of 
November. We helped the 
Mosheim Food Bank in their 
effort to feed the needy in 
Mosheim. We also had a huge 
Thanksgiving dinner at the Blue 
Springs Baptist Church Fellow-
ship Hall for our Scouts and their 
families at the end of November. 

We rode in the Greeneville 
Christmas Parade the first week 

of December, sang Christmas 
Carols to the residents of Plaza 
Towers the second week, and 
got a visit from Santa Claus the 
third week in December.  

January, we built and tested 
our Pinewood Derby Cars and 
raced them the 28th of January.  

We had a “Foods from 
Camp” cookout the first week in 
February and the Bears worked 
on getting their “Whittlin Chip” 
which allows them to carry and 
use a Scout Approved pocket 
knife at scout outings. 

March saw scouts at a Flag 
Retirement ceremony, Adopt-a-
Road program, and the Annual 
“Blue and Gold Ceremony” 
where our Scouts receive their 
awards and patches earned the 
prior year.  

We have more, come join us 
this year and see for yourself . . . 

Visit us Online at: 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Mosheim-Pack-99-Cub-Scouts/122895644422461 

Or go to www.soundtrax.net and click on: “Mosheim Pack 99 Cub Scouts” 

Or visit our site at: www.mosheimscouts.com 


